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New Requirements QR-bill: Need for Action for 
Natural Persons and Sole Proprietorships 

Initial situation 

The new requirements for the QR-bill come into force on 21 November 2025. The most 
important adjustments are the sole support of the structured address (division of the 
address in the Swiss QR code into individual elements) and the introduction of additional 
umlauts and special characters. 
 

 
 

Topics requiring action 

Clean-up of standing orders and templates 

Your financial institution must ensure that existing standing orders and templates are 
adjusted and comply with the new requirements by 20 November 2026 at the latest. 

You should therefore pay attention to the corresponding instructions from the financial 
institution for adjusting existing standing orders and templates. 

It can also happen that invoice issuers send new QR-bills for existing payments (e.g. 
landlords or leasing providers), where the amount and the data remain the same, but the 
address is in a structured form. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Legal information: six-group.com/disclaimer      www.payment-standards.ch 

https://www.six-group.com/en/products-services/banking-services/payment-standardization/swiss-payments.html#scrollTo=structured-hybrid-address
https://www.six-group.com/en/products-services/banking-services/payment-standardization/swiss-payments.html#scrollTo=extended-character-set
https://www.six-group.com/en/products-services/banking-services/payment-standardization/swiss-payments.html#scrollTo=extended-character-set
https://www.six-group.com/en/services/legal/standard-disclaimer.html
https://www.payment-standards.ch/

